
 

This half term we are moving onto the Changing Me units in PSHE. Some of these units cover 
non-statutory sex education which we have a legal responsibility to make you aware of.  

As part of statutory Health Education, children are taught in an age appropriate way about 
puberty and the associated physical and emotional changes from Year 4 onwards. As part of 
the Science curriculum, children learn in Year 2 that animals, including humans, have 
offspring which grow into adults. In Year 5, they describe the changes as humans develop to 
old age and about how reproduction occurs in some plants and animals. 

Alongside this, children in Year 4 are taught to recognise the signs and changes that may 
occur during the onset of puberty, in preparation for further lessons on this subject which 
also focus on emotional changes and menstruation in Year 4.  These lessons form part of the 
statutory requirements for Health Education. 

The DfE guidance 2019 also recommends that all primary schools have a sex education 
programme tailored to the age and the physical and emotional maturity of pupils, and this 
should include how a baby is conceived and born. Although sex education is not compulsory 
in primary schools, we believe that children should understand the facts about human 
reproduction before they leave primary school. We therefore provide some non-statutory sex 
education, covering how human reproduction and conception occurs. This is taught in Years 
4, 5 and 6. Children are taught one lesson on each of the following: 
 

 Y4- That for a baby to begin to grow, part comes from a mother and part comes from 
a father; that in most animals including humans the baby grows inside the mother 

 Y5- That when a sperm and egg meet, this is called conception; that conception 
usually occurs as a result of sexual intercourse, and what sexual intercourse means 

 Y6 - How a baby develops in the womb and how babies are born 
 
We believe that teaching this additional content to pupils will ensure that they are better 
prepared for transition to secondary school and also support their personal and social 
development as they grow into young adults. As is legally prescribed, parents have a right to 
withdraw their children from these additional non-statutory sex education lessons. 
 
The resources we use when teaching the non-statutory sex education units are available for 
you to view on request. 
 
If you would like to withdraw your child from these lessons, please let the class teacher 
know. The class teachers will post on Dojo when the lessons will be taught to give you the 
opportunity to discuss what the children have learned in school.  
 
 

 


